MINUTES OF MEETING FROM THE HUGHENDEN VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE HELD ON 4th February 2013 AT 2000HRS

	Present
	Bob Hawkins 

Dylan Jones

Bev Beveridge

Andrew Flint

Dory Morgan

Jill Thompson  

Joan Steele

Judy Biggs

Roger Thyer-Jones

Diana Gibbons

Neil Bellamy

Ian Stearn

Tony Konieczny
	Treasurer

Secretary

Projects Manager

HAGA

Residents Association

Community Shop

Valley Wives 

MS Society

Martial Arts Rep

Public Member

Football Club

Public Member

Council rep

	Apologies 
	Michael Sole

Jenny Ing

Christine Powell

Jill Graves
	Chairman

Pre-school

Booking Secretary

Art Group


	ITEM
	

	Item 1 – The Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction

The Chair sent in his apologies as he was unable to attend following a recent operation. Dylan Jones chaired the meeting in his absence.


	

	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies were declared, acknowledged and recorded.  
	

	Item 3 -  Record of Minutes from the last Meeting 

The minutes from the previous meeting has the incorrect totals from the finance report and will be put before the committee to approve at the next meeting in March. 


	

	Item 4 – Actions Arising from the last Meeting

Chairs:  The chairs have been delivered and the old ones disposed off.

Plaque: No progress has been made to date and a full update will be provided at the next meeting. 
Item 5 – Chairman’s Report

There was no Chairman’s report this month.

 Item 6 – Treasurers Report

Bob produced the bank balances for the previous month’s transactions.  The totals for the two accounts are:

· Virgin Money       £42,250.00

· CAF Bank            £20,932.86

· Total                     £63,182.86
Bob informed the committee that the Virgin bank account was now up and running and to date he had been impressed with the speed at which the transactions were being dealt with especially as it is all done by post.

Bob requested that the secretary write to Councillor Pushman to thank him for the donations we had received from his community fund.

Item 7 – Secretary’s Report

Dylan advised the committee that the charities commission financial submissions had now been completed for both the Hall and the field and that we were now up to date.

Dylan advised the committee that he had been going through the secretary’s paper work and had been working on the following:

 Liability and building insurance – The files did not have a current certificate of insurance listed. Following a discussion with Bob, the Treasurer, had paid the premium on renewal last August and given the certificate to Bev. This is now on view in the hall.

Grundons Waste – Have been contact to change the contact names on the Waste certificate for the hall 

Premises License – The current license is in the name of Jenny Magee in 2009. Have spoken to the Council who have informed us that we are operating on the wrong side of the law. Currently the Hall has no premises entertainment license. Dylan has to request permission from Jenny to deregister her as the license holder and register the committee as the license holders instead. This way a renewal will not be necessary when the committee members change. There is a cost of £23 for this administration. Dylan to work at obtaining the license as soon as possible.

Item 8 – Maintenance Report

Bev gave a maintenance report that included:

· The heated trolley has been repaired.

· Re-surfacing of the Hall floors was completed in December but had developed blistering. Having contacted the company involved, they have resurfaced the small hall but in a matt finish, and the company has been requested to repair the small areas of blistering in the big hall. Everyone agreed with Bev that he should contact them again about the finish in the small hall.

· Guttering remains ongoing.  Delayed to the summer.

· Holes in the car park surface were repaired.

· A more detailed report on the car park resurfacing will be produced for the committee’s information for the next meeting in March.

· The serving hatch and small room has now been completed.

· Trip Hazard -There was no update on the front door trip hazard. The contractor will be contacted to confirm the quote is still valid. If there is no large change to the quote, the committee agreed that the work should start as soon as possible. 

· Footpath -Bev has logged a call with Highways on the ownership and issues relating to the path to the bus stop, but has had no response. Dory recommended informing Mr Pushman and Robert Sumner at Highways to chase the work order.

· Dog bins – Bev had contacted the Parish council to arrange for the bins to be emptied. The contractor has requested the bin at the far side of the field be relocated nearer the car park. A discussion was held and it was decided that would not be possible due to there being another bin in that vicinity. Bev to report back to Parish council. 

· Brass plaques – Bev has not been able to progress the brass plagues for the benches but will aim to do this in the Spring when the weather is better.

· Update of PA system – Bev has arranged a company to visit next week to advise on the possibilities of a new PA/Audio system for the hall.

· Snow clearance – Bev had received a complaint about the state of the car park during the snow. These complaints came from mother of a pre-school child.

It has been practise to date, just to clear a foot path from the highway to the front door of the hall. This year Bev also provided a clear walkway to the shop.

A discussion was held on the options and stance of the committee on snow clearance. It was concluded that we continue with our current practice of clearing a pathway, but display a sign at the car park entrance informing visitors that they enter the car park at their own risk. Bev to source the sign and take advice from H&S and legal sources. The committee will agree the wording at the next meeting.

Item 9 – Booking Secretary’s Report

17.     There were not booking issues raised and no report due to Christine’s absence.

Item 10 – Future Events/Fund Raising

18.     Al was not present at the meeting and no apology received. Therefore no fundraising update.

Item 11 – Community Shop

20.     Jill Thompson reported that the shop continues to do well especially on the snowy days and thanks Bev for clearing the snow.
Item 12 – Any Other Business (AOB)

21.     The following items were discussed as any other business:
· Tony informed the committee of his plan to stand down from the Parish council at the earliest opportunity.
· Joan handed out a leaflet encouraging new members to join the Valley wives.
· Judy asked if it was possible to override the heating controls as there are often times they need to extend the heating when in the hall. Bev to speak with Judy outside of the meeting to discuss further.
· Ian Stern has yet to contact Highways to repaint the white line on the road on Coombe lane. 
Item 14 – Date of Next Meeting

The next monthly meeting will take place on Monday 4th March 2013 at 2000hrs.

The Secretary thanked all those that attended and the meeting was closed at 20:56hrs.  


	Dylan Jones

Dylan Jones

Bev

Bev

Bev

Bev

Bev

Bev 

Bev

Bev

Bev

Ian



	
	


<Signed Electronically>

Dylan Jones

Hughenden Village Hall

Secretary

